
ST. COLUMBA’S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

Committed to the total development of the whole child in a nurturing family community, revealing Jesus Christ. 

 

Love is always patient and kind; 

Love is never jealous;   

 love is not boastful or conceited. 

It is never rude and never seeks its own advantage,  

 it does not take offence or store up grievances. 

Love does not rejoice at wrongdoing,  

 but finds its joy in the truth. 

It is always ready to make allowances, to trust,  

 to hope and to endure whatever comes. 

Love never comes to an end.  
1 Corinthians 13: 1-8 

Newsletter #3, 16th February 2017  

Friday 17 February Year 6 Camp Returns 
Wednesday 22 February Swimming Trials at Bayswater Waves — 9am to 1.30pm 
 (Bus leaves the school promptly at 8.30am.) 
Friday 24 February Year 4 Liturgy 
 P&F Night on the Green 
 ASCS Cricket Carnival — Selected Students 

 

There was a buzz of excitement as our Year 6 students gathered on Tuesday morning to wait for the bus that would take them to 
Fairbridge Village for their Year 6 camp.  Mr McMahon joined the group today and we look forward to hearing from him and our 
Year 6 students when they return on Friday, eager, I am sure, to share their experiences and memories.  
 

It is a requirement that the school be advised of all student absences by 9am in the morning. If your child is going to be absent 
due to illness or an appointment please email the front office at admin@stcolumbassp.wa.edu.au by this time each morning. 

If your child has a Health Action Plan, please ensure that you sign and date the copy and return it to your child’s teacher as soon 
as possible. 
 

“Have courage and patience and God will help you in all things.”  Mary MacKillop 



A reminder to all parents using Kiss and Drive that the speed limit through the Kiss and Drive is walking pace. It has come 
to our attention that a few parents are travelling at a speed much faster than walking pace which places our students in 
danger. 
 

Parents are asked NOT to leave dogs unattended on school property. Children are naturally drawn to animals and we do 
not want any child unintentionally harmed by a pet. 
 

Due to an ongoing problem with school property being subject to graffiti, gates around the perimeter of our school will be 
locked at 3.50pm each day.  The gate between the tennis courts and the Administration block will remain open until staff 
from Camp Australia leave in the late afternoon. 
 

We would like to thank our maintenance manager Martin Rankin for his service to our school. Martin recently tendered his 
resignation and we wish him all the best in his future endeavours. 
 
 

 Confirmation: Saturday 3 June at 6pm 
 Eucharist:  Sunday 11 June at 9.30am 
 
Sacrament enrolment forms have been given to students in Years 4 and 6.  Please return these forms to the front office, 
together with the required certificates and payment by 3 March.  Parents are reminded that attendance at the 
Commitment Mass on Saturday 11 March at 6pm is a requirement for students wanting to receive either the Sacrament of 
Eucharist or Confirmation. 
 
Ondine Komnick and Susannah Robinson 
Assistant Principals 
 
 

 

Ash Wednesday is on 1 March. There will be Mass at 10am with school students and staff. After the morning Mass, I will 
visit the Kindy and Pre-Primary students to give them and their teachers the blessed ashes. The ashes come from 
burning last year’s palms, commemorating Jesus’ entrance into Jerusalem. His devout followers sang “Hosanna”. We 
take up that chant in every Mass, acknowledging our following of Christ. The burnt ashes are a sign of our penance. Ash 
Wednesday is a universal day of fast and abstinence from meat. We also resolve on our penance during Lent while 
contributing to Project Compassion. (The Project Compassion boxes will be made available shortly.) There will also be a 
Mass at 5pm in the Parish. 
 
Sunday Mass times are Saturday Vigil 6pm, Sunday 7.30am and 9.30am. 
Further Parish news is available at the Parish website www.southperthcatholic.org  
 
Monsignor Brian O’Loughlin 
Parish Priest

Applications for Kindergarten are now being received to attend in 2019.  

To attend Kindy in 2019 your child needs to have been born between 1 July 2014 and 30 June 2015.  
Please submit your completed application form, together with a copy of the Birth and Baptism certificates to the office. 

Interviews will take place shortly. 

Applications close on 31 March 2017. 



 

Thank you to all parents who have volunteered to help in the library. If you are able to help out in the Library on a Monday 
or Wednesday, please complete the form attached with this weeks newsletter. It is an excellent way to find some great 
books for your child/ren, and to see what is new in literature. 

 
Monday 20 February Jessie McPhie 
Wednesday 22 February Volunteer Needed 
 
Many thanks. 
Mrs Sandra Malarkey and  Mrs Alice Shaw 
 

 

Many students have shared that they own a ukulele but don't know how to play them. I will be helping these students in 
our Wednesday lunch clubs this term. Any student who wishes to join in, please bring their ukulele in to school each 
Wednesday. 
 
Louise McDonald 
Music Specialist 

 

Please see attached with this week’s newsletter the invitation to parents and caregivers to meet with Hilary Campos, 
School Social Worker, for morning tea at St. Columba’s School on Thursday 9 March from 9am to 10.30am. Please RSVP 
via return email to the office by Tuesday 7 March. 
 
 

Volunteers are an important part of the operation of the school canteen. It is a wonderful opportunity to meet other parents 
in the school, and to become involved. Children love to see you behind the counter. If you would like to volunteer or have 
any questions in relation to volunteering in the canteen, please catch up with Emma. 

 
Volunteers are required in the canteen each Monday, Thursday and Friday either from 9am to 
11.30am or 11am to 1.30pm.  
 
We look forward to seeing you in the canteen.  
 

 

 

The Uniform Shop is open on Tuesday mornings from 8.30am to 9am. Online ordering is available. Orders can be 
emailed through to uniformshop@stcolumbassp.wa.edu.au no later than 6pm each Monday during the school term.   
 
 
 

: 
 
Our musician of the week is Ruby Wells from Year 5. Ruby has played piano for 3 years and finds 
it fun and challenging. Her favourite piece to play is "Simply Jazzy." Ruby also enjoys writing and 
sports. 
 
Donnay Brown and Heidi Graves 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our first P&F social function for 2017. Come along and enjoy a “Night on the Green”, Friday 
24 February from 5.30pm to 8pm. Enjoy great company and welcome new families to the 
St. Columba’s community. There will be kids disco, face painting, balloon twisting and fun games. 
Bring along a picnic, chairs or blanket. RSVP to admin@stcolumbasp.wa.edu.au  
Please see the flyer attached with this weeks newsletter. 
 

 

   

THE most exciting event of March is fast approaching . . . the Annual P&F Camp Out. Mark your calendars off for the 
weekend of March 25, dust off the camping gear and prepare for an action packed night. Everyone is welcome to the P&F 
Camp Out, even though traditionally the Dads and kids camp whilst the mums enjoy a night off!   

 
There are some important changes to this year’s arrangements for the Camp 
Out. 
This year any parent who attends the Camp Out will need a Working With Children 
Clearance.  
 
This is a strict policy: No Clearance = No Campout. The clearance is only $11 and 
application forms can be found at any Australia Post. Please lodge the application 
ASAP to avoid delays. 
 

If you would like any information on the Camp Out or for WWC check, please contact Dave Palermo. 
Phone: 0412 249 002 / Email: davidpalermo79@gmail.com  
 

 

It was lovely to see so many new bankers at school banking this morning! Congratulations on starting your savings 
journey! 
 
For all parents who are interested in getting their child involved in school banking the system for opening accounts this 
year has been updated and made much simpler for parents to do from the comfort of their own home. There are three 
options for getting started. 

 If your child already has a Youthsaver account with the Commonwealth Bank all they need to do is bring in their 
existing BSB and Account number and we can get them started.  

 If they don’t already have a Youthsaver account but a parent has a Commonwealth Bank account of any sort you 
can open them a Youthsaver account through your current Netbank 

 If they don’t already have a Youthsaver account and the parents don’t bank with the Commonwealth Bank that’s OK 
too!! All you need to do is visit www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and you will be able to open the account 
online. In this instance the bank will send your child out a welcome pack which includes their deposit book. 

 
The important thing to remember when coming into school banking for the first time is to bring in the BSB and account 
number so I can set your child up with their St. Columba’s student number which tracks their deposits towards fantastic 
rewards. Remember we are encouraging the habit of saving no matter how little or how much! 
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to come see us at any school banking session held in the library before 
school every Thursday from 8:15am. 
 
Vanessa Wainwright 
St. Columba’s School Banking Coordinator 

http://www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking


 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Australia has one of the highest rates of skin cancer in the world.  This is due to our climate, our proximity to the equator 
and our love of being outdoors.  Being Sun Smart is an effective way to reduce the risk of developing skin cancer.  It is 
important to educate and provide our children with appropriate protection during all school activities.  Our children are at 
school for 5 out of the 7 peak periods of UV per week.  This UV exposure contributes significantly to the development of 
skin cancer later in life.  We can all play a role to minimise exposure and encourage sun protective behaviours.  
   

1:  Slip: Sun protection clothing should be made from close weave fabric and maximise skin coverage. 
2:  Slop: Sunscreen should be applied 15-20 minutes prior to going outside using a broad-spectrum SPF 30+ 

sunscreen and reapplied every 2 hrs. 
3:  Slap: A SunSmart hat has a wide brim or is legionnaire style with a brim of 8 to 10 cm. 
4:  Seek: Adequate shade, both in the forms of shade structures and tree planting, in outdoor areas. 

5:  Slide: Close fitting wrap- around sunglasses provide the best protection. 

Amanda Johnson (Clara Year 5 and Edith Year 3) 
SunSmart Coordinator 
 
  
  
  

 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

òGo the extra mile. Itõs never crowded.ó    
                    Dr Wayne Dyer 

 

 

(See main noticeboard for more information.) 
 

 John XXIII College: Open Day — Saturday 11 March from 9am to 12 noon. 
 Contact details: Tel: 9383 0400 / www.johnxxiii.edu.au 
 Mercedes College: Open Morning — Tuesday 14 March from 9am to 12 noon. 
 Contact details: Tel: 9323 1323 / www.mercedes.wa.edu.au 
 Conversational ESL Class: Thursday’s from 10.30am to 12 noon at the Mosaic Centre, South Perth 
 Contact details: Janet 9368 1479 / janet@mosaicsouthperth.com 
 Relationships Australia: Parenting Courses — March 2017 
 Contact details: 6164 0200 / www.relationshipswa.org.au  
 Lion Heart Camp for Kids: A children’s bereavement program supporting grieving children following 

the death of a parent, primary caregiver or sibling. 
 Contact details: Shelly Skinner 0416 344 024 
 Kidz ‘n Sport: Term 1 Progams 
 Contact details: Mike Lee 0417 923 084 / mikelee@kidznsport.com.au 
 Curtin University Football Club: Registration and Try Outs. Sunday 19 February and 26 February. 
 Contact details: www.curtinfootball.com 
 Grasshopper Soccer for boys and girls 2 to 12!  
 Contact details: info@grasshoppersoccer.com.au / www.grasshoppersoccer.com.au 
 Kayaking: Com and Try. Saturday 18 March  from 3.30pm to 4.30pm. 
 Contact details: Robyn Brown kayaking@clbc.org.au 
 Watkins Southside Swimming: Family run Swim School that operates at the Wesley College. 
 Contact details: Nick and Lee Watkins 9368 1470 / 0407 681470 
 nickandlee@watkinssouthsideswimming.com.au / www.watkinssouthsideswimming.com.au 
 Lion Heart Camp for Kids: A children’s bereavement program supporting grieving children following 

the death of a parent, primary caregiver or sibling. 
 Contact details: Shelly Skinner 0416 344 024 
 Behaviour Tonics: First in practical parenting. 
 Contact details: 9382 1182 / info@behaviourtonics.com.au / wwwbehaviourtonics.com.au 


